
 Kanab Elementary School Community Council  
Minutes for January 9, 2019 

KES Library  
 
Present: Tyree Baird, Braxton Bateman, Rosa DeMille, Ashley Heaton, Lexie Little, 
Danielle Ramsay, Megan Smith, and Taleana Virostko 

Absent: Mariah Wheeler 

Welcome: Braxton welcomed members of community council and guests to the meeting. 

Read and Approve Minutes for November 7, 2018 Meeting: Braxton read the minutes 
for the November 7 meeting. Danielle made a motion to approve the November7, 2018 
minutes. Ashley seconded the motion. All voted in favor of approving the November 7, 
2018 minutes.  

Thank You Letters: We reviewed thank you letters students had written to community 
council. Money was allocated by community council last year for quality headphones.  

Review of School Report Card: We reviewed KES’s report card that came from the 
Utah State Board of Education’s accountability system. No letter grades were assigned 
for 2017-2018, but the indicators they look at are proficiency, overall growth, growth of 
the lowest 25%, and English learner progress. The higher a school gets with proficiency, 
the harder it is to get growth gains. KES did well on its report card and when compared to 
the rest of the district and state, even with considering changes that were made in 
assessments and with core curriculum.  

Net Safe Assembly: The NetSafe Assembly took place and all grades attended. 
Information was sent to parents. More information for NetSafe can be found on KES’s 
website. SEDC is developing an update with new curriculum so teachers will be able to 
go over this information in their classrooms with an aide and work on issues specific to 
that class.  

KES Calendar: Braxton lead us through a review of the calendar for January and into 
February.  

Other: The new parking lot signs were discussed. Hopefully these sign will help with safety 
in pick-ups and drop offs. Braxton conveyed the thanks from the school board for our letter 
we sent them. Braxton will look into seeing if the webinar link for the community council 
training has been released.  

Closing: Lexie made a motion to close the meeting. Danielle seconded the motion. All 
voted in favor in closing the meeting. All voted in favor of closing the meeting. Meeting 
was adjourned at 3:40 pm. 

Minutes submitted by Megan Smith. 


